

## Terri Birmingham <terri.birmingham392@gmail.com>

## Thank YOU!

Vira Pikhteryeva < Vira. Pikhteryeva@saanich.ca>

Thu, Mar 12, 2015 at 9:09 AM

To: Terri Birmingham <terri.birmingham392@gmail.com>, Mac <mnanton@telus.net>

Cc: Harley Machielse < Harley. Machielse@saanich.ca>, Sue Maitland < suemait@shaw.ca>

Good Morning Terri and Mac,

Thank you for coming to the Hall to discuss the questions regarding future pathway construction.

Following up with the installation of portable radar unit at the bottom of Falaise Dr, I would like to inform you, that the board will be installed in covert mode next week to collect some volume and speed data. I will provide you with the result after reviewing collected information.

Regarding marked crosswalk installation. The Administrative Traffic Committee (ATC) met on February 17th and discussed this issue requested by John Birmingham among the others. On this meeting ATC decided that the crosswalk is not warranted for this location due to relatively low traffic volumes. Sorry, for the confusion, but I didn't know about the decision in time of our meeting. The detailed letter from ATC has been sent to John Birmingham already.

In the meantime I will work with our parks department on choosing a list of appropriate species to plant in the area for soundproofing and beautification.

Regards,

Vira Pikhteryeva

Engineering Technician IV
Transportation Division
Engineering Department
District of Saanich
770 Vernon Ave.
Victoria BC V8X 2W7

t: 250-475-5494 ext 3492 f. 250-475-5450 vira.pikhteryeva@saanich.ca

www.saanich.ca

This e-mail and any attachments are for the sole use of the intended recipient and must not be distributed or disclosed to anyone else. The content of this e-mail and any attachments may be confidential, privileged and/or subject to the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. If you have received this message in error, please delete it and contact the sender.